Community Bulletin



No 36/21

Friday, 15 October 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope that you and your family are safe and well. We are aware that some families are in quarantine at present or are caring for a loved one who is very ill at the moment. During this week we have been in contact with every family that we know to be in this situation, offering our support and whatever assistance we can provide.

Please do not hesitate to call the school if you need support at the moment. While we may not always be able to provide the specific help you need, we will certainly assist you in finding that support.

The Staged Return to School Starts Next Week

Next week we take our first steps in the return to onsite learning with our Prep and Year 1 and 2 children attending.

The schedule for next week is as follows:

MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY
18 October	19 October	20 October	21 October	22 October
Foundation Onsite	Foundation Onsite	Foundation Onsite	Year 1 & 2 Onsite	Year 1 & 2 Onsite

Remote Learning only for Year Levels not on site.

(Onsite supervision is provided for vulnerable children and those of documented authorised workers)

Is it Safe for my child to return to school?

Yes, it is safe for your child to return to school.

We have put in place every COVIDSafe measure required of the school. I have included a summary of our COVIDSafe plan with this bulletin.

We will continue to take a very cautious approach and remain vigilant in monitoring the implementation of the systems we have in place.

How can I help my child prepare for returning to School?

Most children will now be out of their usual school day routine, so getting back to school may present a few challenges.

Here are a few tips that might help

Get back into a bedtime routine: Restarting school will be tiring as the children will be out of routine. Getting a good night's sleep is very important.

Talk to them about how they feel: It is important to encourage your child to discuss their feelings about returning to school. If they feel anxious or worried, help them understand this is perfectly normal, and that you and their teachers are there to support them. Although difficult, try not to share any anxiety you may have with them.

Younger children, in particular, may not always have the words to express their feelings, so try to find a way of bringing up the conversation without putting pressure on them – for instance when you're playing with them, or going for a walk. This can help them to open up naturally and identify what they're anxious about.

Pack right: Pack your child's school bag together with them. This is a great opportunity to talk together about how they are feeling.

Your child will need to bring with them: a drink bottle (water is best), a morning tea snack, lunch and their school hat. The hat is very important because the children will be outside often during the day. If your child does not have a school hat, they can wear another type of hat for the time being.

Make sure your child knows where they will be picked up: Your child will be eagerly expecting you at collection time, so make sure you, or whoever is collecting them, are there for them, in the right place at the right time.

Stay informed: Given the long absence from school, there may be a difficult period of readjustment. There may be fresh challenges for your child. Try to stay informed about how they are getting on – but if you are concerned, contact your child's teacher who will be more than happy to speak with you.

What will happen if I don't send my child to school on the days they are scheduled to attend?

Children are expected to attend school on the days that are scheduled for their year level. Remote learning will not be provided for children on the days their year level is at school.

Where a child does not attend on these days, parents and carers must notify the school of their child's absence.

Drop Off and Pick Up Routine 18 - 22 October

Please note that we are using a modified routine next week. These changes have been put in place to ensure the children's safety and wellbeing.

The key points are:

- The morning drop off and afternoon pick up of children will be done via the main school entrance.
- All other entrance gates will be closed at these times.
- Children are not allowed to be dropped off at school prior to 8.30am.
- Parents/carers are not permitted to enter the school yard beyond the main gates.
- All adults and children aged 12 years and over, must wear a face mask while in the car park, drop-off and pick-up areas.

Ensuring a COVIDSafe Return to School

I have no doubt that many parents are feeling a little anxious about their children returning to school while the coronavirus is still present in and around Melbourne. Please be assured that throughout the pandemic we have done, and will continue to do, everything in our power to keep you and your family safe.

Our key COVIDSafe measures are:

Face Masks	Staff	 All school staff are required to wear a face mask, unless an exemption applies. Teachers are not required to wear a face mask while teaching. 	
	Children	 Children in Years 3 to 6 must wear a mask while indoors at school. They do not need to be worn while outside in the playground. It is recommended that children in Prep to Year 2 wear a face mask while indoors at school. 	
	Parents, carers, visitors	All parents, carers, and visitors to the school site must wear a face mask both indoors and outdoors while on the school site (unless a lawful exemption applies).	
Hygiene		 Hand washing stations have been installed across the school. Hand sanitiser stations have been installed in every classroom. Handwashing occurs regularly throughout the day. Daily cleaning of the school. Children displaying even the mildest of symptoms will be sent home and should get tested 	
Social distancing		 Mixing of year levels will be limited (outdoors only). Maintaining physical distancing wherever possible. Limited access to the school site to visitors. Density limits apply across the school building. A modified drop-off/pick-up routine is in place to limit mixing. 	
Ventilation and outdoor learning spaces		 Ventilation maximised by opening doors and windows throughout the day Outdoor furniture has been installed throughout the school to enable outdoor learning. Wherever possible classes will use outdoor learning spaces. Air purifiers have been purchased and installed in high volume areas and the First Aid Room. We are yet to receive the air purifiers for classrooms to be provided by the State Government. 	
Vaccination		 Getting vaccinated is the best way to be protected from and prevent the spread of COVID-19. All staff working in our school are required to have received their first dose 	

by 18 October and be fully vaccinated by 29 November.

Access to Onsite Supervision from Monday, 18 October

Commencing next Monday, onsite supervision will only be provided for a small group of children of (a) documented authorised workers and (b) a select group of children deemed to be vulnerable or with a disability.

- (a) Children of authorised workers:
 - Both parents must be working (working from home does not qualify) on the days onsite supervision is requested.
 - A Permitted Workers Permit must be provided to the school.
 - On the advice of our public health team, all parents on the Authorised Worker list will require their first COVID-19 vaccine dose by 18 October in order for their children to be eligible for on-site supervision.
 - Evidence of the parents vaccination status must be provided to the school prior to accessing onsite supervision
 - Parents must book in using the onsite attendance form available on Skoolbag
- (b) Children deemed to be vulnerable:
 - Only children deemed to be vulnerable by the school and/or children with a disability who cannot learn from home will be able to attend for onsite supervision.
 - Eligible families have been contacted by the school to confirm their children's attendance.

Thank you for your ongoing support and cooperation.

Yours sincerely,

Paul Sedunary

Principal

نشرة مدرسية

15 تشرين ألأول 2021

أعزائي أولياء الأمور ومقدمي الرعاية ،

أتمنى أن تكون أنت وعائلتك بأمان وبصحة جيدة. نحن ندرك أن بعض العائلات في الحجر الصحي في الوقت الحالي أو ترعى أحد أفراد ألعائلة وهو مريض جدًا في الوقت الحالي. اتصلنا خلال هذا الأسبوع بالعوائل التي تمر في هذا الموقف استطعنا من دعمها بقدر المستطاع.

من فضلك لا تتردد في الاتصال بالمدرسة إذا كنت بحاجة إلى دعم في الوقت الحالي. بينما قد لا نتمكن دائمًا من تقديم المساعدة المحددة التي تحتاجها ، لكن سنساعدك على ألعثور عليها من جهة ثانية .

ألعودة إلى ألدوام ألمدرسي حسب ألمراحل ألدراسية في الأسبوع المقبل

في الأسبوع المقبل ، نتخذ خطواتنا الأولى في العودة إلى التعلم في المدرسة بدوام طلاب الصفوف التاسيسية والصف الأول والصف الثاني .

الجدول الزمنى للأسبوع المقبل هو كما يلى:

الأثنين 18 October	الثلاثاء 19 October	ألأربعاء 20 October	الخميس 21 October	ألجمعة 22 October			
المرحلة التأسيسية (بريب) في المدرسة	المرحلة التأسيسية (بريب) في المدرسة	المرحلة التأسيسية (بريب) في المدرسة	ألصف ألأول والثاني	ألصف ألأول والثاني			
ألتعلم عن بعد فقط للمراحل ألغير متواجدة في المدرسة							

هل من الآمن أن يعود طفلي إلى المدرسة؟

نعم ، من الآمن أن يعود طفلك إلى المدرسة.

لقد وضعنا كل ألتدابير ألأمنة ألمطلوب من المدرسة. لقد قمت بتضمين ملخص لخطة كوفيد أمنة الخاصة بمدرستنا في هذه النشرة.

سنواصل اتباع نهج حذر للغاية وسنظل يقظين في مراقبة تنفيذ الأنظمة التي لدينا.

كيف يمكنني مساعدة طفلي على الاستعداد للعودة إلى المدرسة؟

سيخرج معظم الأطفال عن روتينهم أليومي المدرسي المعتاد ، لذا قد يكون هناك بعض التحدي للعودة إلى ألمدرسة .

فيما يلي بعض النصائح التي قد تساعد:

وقت ألنوم الروتيني: ستكون ألعودة إلى المدرسة متعبة للأطفال لأن الأطفال سيكونون خارج الروتين لذلك فالنوم ألمبكر والحصول على قسط جيد من النوم مهم للغاية.

تحدث معهم حول شعورهم: من المهم تشجيع طفلك على مناقشة مشاعره حول العودة إلى المدرسة. إذا شعروا بالقلق أو الخوف ، ساعدهم على فهم أن هذا أمر طبيعي تمامًا ، وأنك أنت ومعلميهم موجودون لدعمهم. على الرغم من صعوبة ذلك ، حاول ألا تشاركهم أي قلق قد يكون لديك.

قد لا يمتلك الأطفال الأصغر سنًا ، على وجه الخصوص ، دائمًا الكلمات للتعبير عن مشاعرهم ، لذا حاول إيجاد طريقة لإثارة المحادثة دون الضغط عليهم - على سبيل المثال عندما تلعب معهم أو تمشي. يمكن أن يساعدهم ذلك على الانفتاح بشكل طبيعي وتحديد ما يقلقهم.

تحضير حقيبة ألطالب: اقم بتحضير حقيبة طفلك المدرسية معه هذه فرصة رائعة للتحدث معًا عن شعور هم.

سيحتاج طفلك إلى إحضار: زجاجة مشروب (الماء هو الأفضل) ووجبة خفيفة وغداء وقبعة مدرسته. القبعة مهمة جدًا لأن الأطفال سيكونون بالخارج كثيرًا أثناء النهار. إذا لم يكن لدى طفلك قبعة مدرسية ، يمكنه ارتداء نوع آخر من القبعات في الوقت الحالي.

تأكد من أن طفك يعرف المكان الذي سيتم أستلامه من عند أنتهاء المدرسة: سيتوقع طفلك بشغف حضورك بعد أنتهاء ألدوام ألمدرسي، لذا تأكد من أنك، أو أي شخص آخر يستلمهم موجود في المكان المناسب في الوقت المناسب.

ابق على اطلاع: نظرًا للغياب الطويل عن المدرسة ، قد يكون من ألصعب لبعض ألطلاب من التكيف . قد تكون هناك تحديات جديدة الطفلك. حاول البقاء على اطلاع حول كيفية تقدمهم - ولكن إذا كنت قلقًا ، فاتصل بمعلم طفلك الذي سيكون أكثر من سعيد بالتحدث معك.

ماذا سيحدث إذا لم أرسل طفلي إلى المدرسة في الأيام التي من المقرر أن يحضرها؟

من المتوقع أن يحضر جميع ألأطفال ألأمدرسة في ألأيام المقررة لهم . سوف لا يكون أي تعلم عن بعد للأطفال في الأيام ألتي من المقرر أن يكونوا في المدرسة .

في حالة عدم حضور الطفل في هذه الأيام ، يجب على الآباء ومقدمي الرعاية إعلام المدرسة بغياب طفلهم.

الروتين اليومى لأيصال واستلام ألأطفال من المدرسة 18 – 22 تشرين ألأول

يرجى ملاحظة أننا نستخدم روتينًا آخريف الأسبوع المقبل. تم وضع هذه التغييرات لضمان سلامة الأطفال ورفاهيتهم.

النقاط الرئيسية هي:

- سيتم توصيل الأطفال في الصباح وبعد الظهر من خلال مدخل المدرسة الرئيسي فقط
 - سيتم إغلاق جميع بوابات الدخول الأخرى في هذه الأوقات.
 - لا يُسمح بتوصيل الأطفال إلى المدرسة قبل الساعة 8:30 صباحًا.
 - لا يُسمح للآباء / مقدمي الرعاية بدخول ساحة المدرسة خارج البوابات الرئيسية.
- يجب على جميع البالغين والأطفال الذين تبلغ أعمار هم 12 عامًا فأكثر ارتداء قناع وجه أثناء تواجدهم في موقف السيارات ومناطق التوصيل و ألأستلام .

ضمان العودة الأمنة إلى المدرسة بسبب فيروس كورونا

ليس لدي أدنى شك في أن العديد من الآباء يشعرون ببعض القلق بشأن عودة أطفالهم إلى المدرسة بينما لا يزال فيروس كورونا موجودًا في ملبورن وحولها. يرجى التأكد من أننا طوال فترة الوباء قمنا وسنواصل القيام بكل ما في وسعنا للحفاظ على سلامتك أنت و عائلتك.

إجراءاتنا الرئيسية حول كوفيد آمن هي كالتالي:

كمامة ألوجه	ألموظفين	يطلب من جميع موظفي المدرسة ارتداء أقنعة الوجه ، ما لم يطبق عليهم اي استثناء. المعلمون غير مطالبين بارتداء أقنعة الوجه أثناء التدريس.	•
	ألأطقال	يجب على الأطفال في الصفوف من 3 إلى 6 ارتداء كمامة ألوجه أثناء تواجدهم في المدرسة. لا يلزم ارتداؤها أثناء الخروج للعب .	•
		من المستحسن أن يرتدي الأطفال في المرحلة ألتاسيسية (بريب) حتى الصف الثاني قناع وجه أثناء تواجدهم في المدرسة.	•
	أولياء الأمور و الزوار	يجب على جميع أولياء ألأمور ومقدمي الرعاية وزوار موقع المدرسة ارتداء قناع للوجه في الداخل والخارج أثناء التواجد في موقع المدرسة (ما لم يتم تطبيق استثناء قانوني).	•
ألتعقيم و النظافة		تم تركيب محطات غسيل الأيدي في جميع أنحاء المدرسة. تم تركيب محطات معقمات الأيدي في كل فصل دراسي. غسل اليدين يحدث بانتظام طوال اليوم. التنظيف اليومي للمدرسة. سيتم إرسال الأطفال الذين تظهر عليهم أعراض خفيفة إلى منازلهم ويجب إجراء الفحوصات اللازمة لهم.	•
التباعد الأجتماعي		سيكون الاختلاط بين الصفوف محدودًا (في الهواء الطلق فقط). الحفاظ على التباعد األجسدي حيثما أمكن ذلك. تحديد عدد الزوار . تحديد الكثافة السكانية عبر مبنى المدرسة. تم وضع روتين معدل لأيصال و أستلام ألأطفال للحد من ألأختلاط .	•
التهوية وأماكن التعلم في الهواء الطلق		زيادة التهوية عن طريق فتح الأبواب والنوافذ طوال اليوم تم تركيب أثاث خارجية في جميع أنحاء المدرسة لتمكين التعلم في الهواء الطلق. ستستخدم الصفوف أماكن التعلم الخارجية بقدر ألأمكان تم شراء أجهزة تنقية الهواء وتركيبها في مناطق كبيرة الحجم وفي غرفة الإسعافات الأولية. لم نتلق حتى الآن أجهزة تنقية الهواء للفصول الدراسية التي ستوفرها حكومة الولاية.	•
اللقاح		التطعيم هو أفضل طريقة للحماية من فيروس كوفيد -19 ومنع انتشاره. يجب أن يتلقى جميع الموظفين العاملين في مدرستنا جرعتهم الأولى بحلول 18 أكتوبر وأن يتم تطعيمهم بالكامل بحلول 29 نوفمبر.	•

إشراف الهيئة التدريسية في المدرسة اعتبارًا من يوم الاثنين 18 تشرين ألأول

بدءًا من يوم الاثنين المقبل ، سيتوفر الإشراف في المدرسة لمجموعة صغيرة من أطفال (أ) العمال ألأساسيين المرخص لهم العمل و (ب) مجموعة معينة من الأطفال الضعفاء و من ذوي الإعاقة.

أ) أبناء العمال المرخص لهم:

- يجب أن يعمل كلا الوالدين (لاينطبق هذا على العمل من المنزل) في الأيام التي يطلب فيها الإشراف في المدرسة .
 - يجب تقديم تصريح العمل المصرح لهم من رب العمل إلى المدرسة.
 - بناءً على نصيحة فريق الصحة العامة ، سيطلب من جميع الآباء المدرجين في قائمة العمال ألأساسين الحاصلين على جرعة لقاح كوفيد19 الأولى بحلول 18 تشرين ألأول لكي يتم ألسماح لأطفالهم حضور المدرسة أطفالهم مؤهلين للإشراف في الموقع.
 - يجب تقديم دليل على حالة تطعيم الوالدين إلى المدرسة قبل إرسالهم إلى ألمدرسة.
- يجب على الآباء الحجز للأشراف على أطفالهم باستخدام نموذج الحضور في الموقع المتاح علىSkoolbag. (ب) الأطفال الذين يعتبرون ضعفاء
 - بإمكان المدرسة ألأشراف فقط على الأطفال الذين تعتبر هم المدرسة ضعفاء أو ذوي الإعاقة الذين لا يستطيعون التعلم من المنزل.
 - تم الاتصال بالعائلات المؤهلة من قبل المدرسة لتأكيد حضور أطفالهم.

شكرا لك على دعمك وتعاونك المستمر.

تفضلوا بقبول فائق الاحترام،

بول سيدوناري

مدير ألمدرسة